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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE          

The hard work of our Program Committee and the support of our speakers, vendors, members and guests was once again evident at this year’s conference and vendor fair in Atlantic City.  On behalf of NJSIA, I would like to thank our speakers for their time and talent, our vendor partners for their continued support, and, of course, the attendees for choosing to spend their time with us. 
As those of you who could join us in Atlantic City are already aware, we have continued our trend of breaking our previous record for the number of attendees.  We are thrilled that our conference is becoming more and more well known as a premier event.  It is because of all of you, as much as our hard work that others are becoming aware that NJSIA’s events are worthy of their time, and we thank you. 

The feedback we received for the conference was gratifying and for the most part very positive, with one attendee providing us with the following comment: “One of the best conferences I have had the pleasure to attend.”  This is what we strive for, and feedback from this individual and others motivates and encourages us to continue to work hard to equal or surpass our past events.  The critical comments, of course, are equally as important and we have reviewed them closely and will incorporate many of those comments and suggestions into our future endeavors.  

I think our theme this year was very well received, and the booth decorations were impressive.  For the first time, our attendees were able to participate in the fun along with the vendors, and many took full advantage of being able to do so.   The men looked very dashing and the woman sophisticated in their beautiful “Derby” attire and hats.   It was great seeing everyone get into the spirit of the theme and I hope you all enjoyed your day at the races!

With the excitement of Atlantic City behind us, work is well underway with plans for our Fall Meeting and Seminar at the Ramada Plaza November 3, as well as planning the next Spring Seminar and Vendor Fair in Atlantic City, and a members-only breakfast meeting.  We are also putting the finishing touches on our members-only event scheduled for August.

As always, we encourage you to contact us with any suggestions or comments you may have regarding these or other events, and we look forward to seeing you all at our next function!

Donna Wrobel, President & Membership Committee Chair

Second NJSIA “Members Only” Breakfast Meeting, Pines Manor April 2017.

This rescheduled meeting, due to the snow storm of March 10, 2017, was very well received by NJSIA members. Attendance at this meeting was slow in achieving, but resulted in 53 attendees.   The committee felt we rebounded well, considering this was a rescheduled meeting. The format was the same as the first meeting with two speaker presentations of one hour each.  The attendees especially enjoyed the full hot breakfast. The feedback was exceptional; members love the “more relaxed/less formal atmosphere”, making networking and engaging conversation much easier.  Special thanks to Dr. Charles A. Gatto and Lora Northen for their presentations.

Regina Lamptey, Program Chair
NATIONAL CONFERENCE 
I recently had the opportunity to represent NJSIA at the National Council of Self-Insurer’s annual meeting in San Diego.  This organization’s goal is to represent and support the self-insurance of workers’ compensation.  They were established in 1946, when seven States, including New Jersey, signed the Articles of Agreement.

While NJSIA focuses on matters relating specifically to New Jersey, the National Council is working on many of the same issues, but on a national level.  They also keep abreast of what is happening in each State with workers’ compensation since what happens in one State sometimes quickly shows up in others and can even expand to have a national impact on all of us.  It was wonderful to see first-hand how the National Council is there supporting all the State self-insured associations, like ours, to help keep us educated on important national events that can impact workers’ compensation and represent employers from a national perspective.

Sessions included information regarding the state of workers’ compensation in a variety of states, and the various ways that guaranty funds from several states are funded and operate.  It was interesting to learn of the different ways state lawmakers view the same issues.    Other topics were applicable across the board regardless of how your self-insurance program is structured.  There were sessions including return to work programs, how focusing on a return to health results in return to work, psychological issues and mitigation of medical costs, among others.  

It certainly brought focus to the fact that while every state may handle workers’ compensation somewhat differently, we all face very similar problems, i.e., escalating medical costs, light duty issues, comorbidity issues, etc.   

In addition to the educational sessions, the event gave me the opportunity to meet representatives from other State self-insurance organizations. It was wonderful to be able to exchange ideas, and challenges with my counterparts from other states, and to know we can be a resource to one another. 

I am thankful that I was given the opportunity to attend the National Council’s annual meeting, and believe that it will help in providing us with resources and information that will be beneficial to the New Jersey Self-Insurer’s Association and its membership. 

Donna Wrobel, President 
AUGUST OUTING MEMBERS ONLY
We are looking forward to a beautiful summer night for our Inaugural Summer Outing.  It will take place on Thursday August 3, 2017 from 5pm to 9pm at the Mercer County Boathouse.  The Boathouse is in Mercer County Park in West Windsor, centrally located and close to Rt 1, 195 and 295.  The Boathouse offers both indoor and outdoor views of the Lake and if weather permits paddle boating and canoeing. There will be a barbeque buffet featuring pulled pork, smoked spare ribs, BBQ chicken and of course hamburgers and hot dogs.  In addition, there will be an open bar serving beer, wine, soda and other non-alcoholic drinks and a cash bar for other cocktails.   No charge for NJSIA members.  We look forward to seeing you all in August.  If you have questions feel free to reach out to Honora McGinn, hmcginn@princeton.edu
DIVISION NEWS

As of May 1, 2017, there are 99,871 open claim petitions. 9,372 new petitions filed along with 2,404 Medical Provider claims and 65 dependency petitions. There were 9 applications for informal hearings. The 3 busiest vicinages are Newark, New Brunswick and Jersey City. Thank you to Director and Chief Judge Russell Wojtenko Jr. for these statistics and his participation in the May Conference.

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE

No movement on any of the pending WC bills. The Legislature is busy dealing with this year’s Budget.  We will continue to work with our Trenton representative, Jon Bombardieri in monitoring activity on these Bills. 
S-325 (Scutari) Expands workers comp coverage to parking areas provided by employer.  Current law provides that employment commences when the employee arrives at the place of employment and ends when they leave that location. No movement since introduction. No assembly version.
S-777 (Sarlo) Increases workers’ compensation for loss of hand or foot. The calculation for the loss of function of a hand is increased from 245 weeks to 300 weeks and the loss of a foot is moved from 230 weeks to 275 weeks. No movement. No assembly version.

S-1691 & A-3069 (Bucco/Bucco) This bill revises the definition of “employer” in the workers’ compensation law, R.S.34:15-1 et seq., to exempt certain partnerships from the requirements of that law.  No movement. This legislation introduced last session.
   A-1845 (Cunningham/Giblin) This bill permits groups of employers establishing or participating in Taft-Hartley trust funds to purchase workers’ compensation insurance as a group. No movement in the assembly. It is unlikely that this Governor would sign such legislation.

S-3426 (Rible) This bill requires that in cases in which a workers’ compensation petitioner has received compensation from an insurance company prior to any judgment or award, the reasonable allowance for attorney fees will be based upon the total award. Last session this legislation was vetoed by the Governor. No assembly version this year.

S-2148 (Sweeney) This bill provides for an annual cost of living adjustment (COLA) in the weekly workers' compensation benefit rate for any worker who has become totally and permanently disabled at any time after December 31, 1979 and for the surviving dependents of any worker who died from a workplace injury after December 31, 1979.  At the last session, the Governor vetoed this legislation. No assembly version.

A-3401/S-2136 (Greennwald/Oroho) This bill concerns the electronic submission of workers’ compensation claims.  Provides the following:

(1)  All health care providers submit medical bills for payment on standardized forms;
(2)  Employers, workers' compensation insurance carriers of employers, and third-party administrators are required to accept electronic claims for the payment of medical services;
(3)  Confidentiality of medical information submitted on electronic claims for payment of medical services pursuant to the "Workers' Compensation Medical Information Confidentiality Act," P.L.2001, c.326 (C.34:15-128.1 et seq.) is law.

(4)  Payment for medical services provided or prescribed by the health care provider shall be made by the employer, workers' compensation insurance carrier, or third-party administrator to the health care provider within 15 working days after electronic receipt of an itemized electronic billing. Passed both houses, no action by the Governor to date.

S-109 (Pennachio/Madden) This bill provides, from July 1, 2011 forward, an annual cost of living adjustment (COLA) in the weekly workers' compensation benefit rate for any surviving dependents of any public safety worker who died in the line of duty after December 31, 1979. No movement. No Assembly version.
Thanks to Jon Bombardieri for his contributions to the newsletter.

LEGAL DECISIONS
Williams v. Raymours Furniture Co., Inc.
A-3450-15T4. (4/19/17). “Jurisdiction” found where contract of hire & offer accepted by New Jersey resident while residing in New Jersey. Accident happened in New York.
Benimadho v. Somerville Fired Dept.
A-2351-15T3(4/10/17). “Horseplay intervener” found not in direct performance of duties assigned by employer- Not compensable.
Hollowchuk v. O’Sullivan,
 A-5235-14T3(4/6/17). On “Re-opener” application, worse range of motion, increased muscle spasm deemed “objective evidence” of increase in disability.

Madkiff v. Frazier- Simplex Inc. 
A-1328-15T1. (2/23/17). Civil action for “intentional tort” exception- lifting debris when hoist available to help- foreman instructed plaintiff to move material by hand- held limited to WC benefits only.
Thank you to John Jasieniecki, Esq for his contributions to the bulletin. 

WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS:
Bergen Pain Management, Joe Koenig, Key Scripts, QuickChek Corporation, Shore Medical Center, Support Claims Services, United Airlines, United Parcel Services
.

NOTICE OF COMPLIANCE

The Employers’ Liability Insurance Law Title 24, Chapter 15, Article 5, Section 80 provides that employers who qualify to carry their own liability (self-Insurers) must post and maintain a Notice of Compliance in the employers’ work places. The Association can provide the notice to our members.

Join NJSIA

For the past 99 years, the New Jersey Self Insurers’ Association has represented the interests of New Jersey’s employers in worker’s compensation. Membership in the Association is open to all employers, law firms, third party administrators and medical groups. Visit our website njselfinsurers.com for more information.

You can complete a membership application and pay the annual dues thru PayPal.


MEMBERSHIP DUES
2017 dues must be paid this year to attend the August 3rd Barbeque Picnic at the Mercer County Boat House and the September Breakfast meeting which will be held at the Double Tree Hotel in Marlton. Those events are for members only and there is no charge. You can forward a check or go to njselfinsurers.com and pay thru PayPal.  Companies that joined in the 2nd half of 2016 will receive their bills in July. If you have any questions regarding your dues status send a e mail to Kappa59@aol.com or call 609-587-4304. 
BOARD OF MANAGERS
President

Donna Wrobel- Archdiocese of Newark. 

wrobeldo@rcan.org

Vice- President

John M. Neyer-Verizon

john.m.neyer@verizon.com

Treasurer 

Gina Bizzaro- E.I. DuPont Co.

Gina. N. Bizzaro @dupont.com
Dana Veronica-Wegmans Food Markets

dana.veronica@wegmans.com

Erika Graham- Port Authority NYNJ

      egraham@panynj.org 

      A. Wayne Klokis-Johnson & Johnson

      wklokis@its.jnj.com

      Trudy Mandia-AtlantiCare
      Gertrude.Mandia@atlanticare.org

      Karen Lawhun- First Energy Corp. 

      Lawhunk@firstenergycorp.com

SusanTinnon-GerresheimerGlass.               S.Tinnon@gerresheimer.com
      Honora McGinn- Princeton University

      hmcginn@Princeton.EDU

  Regina Lamptey ABM.

  Regina.lamptey@abm.com

  Caryl Russo RWJBarnabas Health.

  Caryl.russo@rwjbh.org

  Tammy Birth- Public Service Electric & Gas.

  Tammy.birth@pseg.com

 EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

  James C. Knicos,
  P.O. Box 3455

  Mercerville, NJ 0869

  Office 609-587-4304
  Kappa59@aol.com
  www.njselfinsurers.com

LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE
Wayne Klokis- Chair, Johnson & Johnson
Jack Neyer- Verizon CommunicationsSusan Tinnon- Gerresheimer Glass
John H Geaney - Capehart & Scatchard

Matthew Gitterman- Biancamano & DiStefano John Jasieniecki- Green, Jasieniecki & Riordan Scott C. Tennant- Arthur J. Gallagher & Co.

Caryl Russo- Barnabas Health Corporate Care
Gina Bizzarro- E.I. DuPont & Co.

GENERAL PROGAM COMMITTEE
Regina K. Lamptey-Chair, ABM
Trudy Mandia- AtlantiCare Health Systems
Karen Lawhun- FirstEnergy

Dana Veronica- Wegmans Food Markets

Donna M. Wrobel- Archdiocese of Newark

John Jasieniecki- Green, Jasieniecki & Riordan Carol Wright- Capehart & Scatchard

Jim Cavallo- Corvel

Ashley Pepka- Comp-X Medical Management

John Geaney- Capehart & Scatchard

Armand Bucci- Commercial Investigations

James Strahan- Past President
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE

Donna M. Wrobel- Chair, Archdiocese of Newark

Trudy Mandia- AtlantiCare Health Systems

Karen Lawhun- First Energy

Peggy Barron- United Review

Regina K. Lamptey- ABM

Erika Graham- PANYNJ

Honora McGinn- Princeton University

FINANCE COMMITTTEE

Gina Bizzarro -Chair, E. I. DuPont

Jack Neyer- Verizon
Dana Veronica- Wegmans

Wayne Klokis- Johnson & Johnson

Susan Tinnon- Gerresheimer Glass

Erika Graham- PANYNJ

Ralph Angelo- Past President

Richard Meyer- Past President

James Strahan- Past President[image: image1.png]
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